November 5, 2015

City Clerk The City of Norman P. O. Box 370 Norman, OK 73070 FILED IN THE OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK ON 11-6-15 BA

Re:

Notice of Request for Norman 2025 Land Use And Transportation Plan Amendment and PUD Amendment

To The Planning Commission

I am Patricia Dickey, 3833 Kings Canyon Rd., Red Canyon Ranch, Norman, OK 73071. I received your notice regarding the November 12, 2015 meeting on the above mentioned subject. I was unable to attend the prior meeting, but was told the meeting next week will discuss the possibility of opening our street between Carolyn Ridge Rd. and Sedona Drive, east through a business area and on to 12th NE. Your letter regarding next week's meeting did not mention the possibility of opening a street from our quiet neighborhood to a business and on to a high traffic area. If these are the plans, then I protest.

I feel this would be a detriment to our entire neighborhood with extra traffic going through; and our entire neighborhood was not notified. I try to think positive regarding all changes, but I also feel we need to think of the safety aspect. Every day we read or hear about crimes happening in nice neighborhoods, vehicles and homes being broken into. Also, we have a lot of young people with children and senior citizens that walk in the neighborhood. When you allow people that don't live in the neighborhood to cut through; they will have no respect for our speed and no respect for keeping our streets clear of their trash, beer/pop cans, etc.

I feel that <u>everyone</u> in our area should be officially notified of your proposal on opening our street, and should be given a chance to vote. Thank you.

Patricia Dickey

Pat Dickey